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Summer has flown by and now cooler days are here and autumn is in the air. It has been a busy summer for 
our family. Here in Quebec, there are a lot of changes taking place in the government regulations concerning 
homeschool. Sarah has had to spend a lot of time this summer planning and preparing to make sure we are 
meeting the new requirements. There are some real concerns that the government will overly intrude into 
our rights as parents to choose what we teach our children. We 
need your prayers and God’s wisdom in navigating these 
changes. We have also been finishing various projects at the 
church and preparing for some special meetings. Our sending 
church collected a special offering to provide our church with 
new chairs that arrived just in time for our building dedication 
service in August. It was a great time to celebrate with other 
Quebec churches all that God has done for us and His 
wonderful provision for our church. 

We were able to take a little time to enjoy summer as well. Our 
new house has lots of space outside for the kids to play, and there 
are other young families on our street that we have been able to 
connect with. Pray that we can have good opportunities to share 
the Gospel on our street. In July we attended a family camp in 
Michigan and enjoyed some needed family time together as well 
as being fed spiritually and enjoying good Christian fellowship. 
Dakota and I also had the chance to go on a father and son 
campout with a group from a sister church in Trois-Rivières.  

This year the National Canadian Pastors’ Conference was held 
here in Quebec City. This is an annual conference for 
independent Baptist churches across Canada. Our church had 
the privilege to host a pastors’ luncheon during the conference 
and our church family did a great job working together to feed 
these men of God that are laboring for the cause of Christ. 
We praise the Lord for several new visitors that came to church 
this summer and also for lady named Pauline that recently 
accepted Christ! She recently attended the monthly Ladies 
breakfast and was in church Sunday morning. We’re praying for 
her spiritual growth and also for her husband who still needs to be saved. 
Please pray for our family’s health as well. A few weeks ago, Analee had a serious infection, but thankfully 
she recovered quickly after a few rounds of antibiotics at the hospital. Ashlyn is recovering from a cold and I 
have been experiencing some health issues related to fatigue and the constant pressure of ministry. Thank 
you all for your continued support of our family through your giving and your prayers for us!


